#### الإجابة في (8) صفحات

#### دولة الكويت وزارة التربية

#### التوجيه الفني العام للغن الإنجليزية

امتحان الصف الثاني عشر (علمي/أدبي) الفترة الثانية ٢٠٢١/٢٠٢٠

المجال الدراسي: اللغمّ الأجنبيمّ الأولى (الإنجليزيمّ) الزمن: ثلاث ساعاه

مكونات الامتحان المفردات القواعد الوظائف اللغويت أسئلت الكتاب المقرر التعبير الكتابي الاستيعاب المقروم

#### (Total:560 Marks)

#### I- Vocabulary (100 Marks)

100

A) From a, b, c and d choose the most suitable word that best completes each of the following sentences: (5x10=50 Marks)

- 1. All employees should work together to ......plans and achieve objectives.
  - a. execute

b. conceal

c. resign

- d. wane
- 2. Each citizen is a/an .....part in the process of developing our country.
  - a. dual

b. integral

c. embarrassed

- d. fatigued
- 3. Some passengers suffer from ......heights that planes reach in the sky.
  - a. dizzying

b. deserted

c. alight

- d. durable
- 4. I was very embarrassed little did I expect to ...... my hero and not say a word to him!
  - a. bump into

b. make up

c. put to

- d. come down
- - a. bill

b. admiration

c. depopulation

d. exhaustion

#### B) Fill in the spaces with the most suitable words from the list below: (5X10=50 Marks)

(densely / opportunity / narrate / frequently / cookery / cycle)

- 6. People suffer from traffic jam in ...densely.....populated cities and areas.
- 7. Mothers' skills in...cookery...are not questionable. Their dishes are delicious.
- 8. Our grandparents used to ...narrate...interesting stories to us before bedtime.
- 9. Doctors recommend that people should walk or... **cycle**...as a good cardiovascular exercise.
- 10. Children visited the Scientific Center and had the ....opportunity...to contact the International Space Station.

### الصفحة الثانية

المجال الدراسي: اللغت الأجنبيت الأولى (الإنجليزيت) الصف الثاني عشر الفترة الثانية

## II- Grammar (60 Marks)

A)	rom a, b, c and d choose the co	rrect answer that best comp	letes each of the
follo	owing sentences: $(4 \times 10 = 40 \text{ M})$	<u>(arks)</u>	
11.	I had my car	at the mechanic last week.	
	a. fixes	b. fixed	60
	c. been fixing	d. was fixed	
12.	The whole class wanted to know	scored the highes	t mark in the exam.
	a. which	b. what	
	c. where	d. who	
13.	The new mobile operating system	n is exciting	the old one.
	a. but	b. whereas	
	c. while	d. in compariso	n with
14.	The plot of the movie was	new nor appealing	g to the audience.
	a. or	b. and	
	c. either	d. neither	
B) F	from a,b and c choose the correc	ct answer as required: (4 X	5 = 20  Marks
15.	They have never watched such an	n interesting soccer match.	(Begin with: Never)
	a- Never did they watch such an	interesting soccer match.	
	b- Never had they watched such	an interesting soccer match.	
	c- Never have they watched suc	ch an interesting soccer mat	ch.
16.	My father (work) in the compan	y before he retired.	(Correct the verb)
	a- My father will work in the cor	mpany before he retired.	
	b- My father had worked in the	e company before he retired	•
	c- My father is going to work in	the company before he retired	l.
17.	"I go sailing with my friends at w	veekends". (Change	into reported speech)
	a- He said that he went sailing	with his friends at weekends	S.,
	b- He said that he will go sailing	with his friends at weekends.	
	c- He said that he is going sailing	g with his friends at weekends	s.
18.	Drivers can park cars anywhere	in the parking area. (Ch	ange into passive)
	a- Cars are parked anywhere in the	he parking area.	
	b- Cars can be parked anywher	re in the parking area.	
	c- Cars are going to be parked an	nywhere in the parking area.	

#### III-Language Functions (40 Marks)

#### Write what you would say in the following situations: (4x10=40 Marks)

19. A friend wants to start an extreme sport.

#### Approval and disapproval/ Agreeing and disagreeing

20. Your sister wants to know why you like adventure movies.

#### Explaining a choice / Giving reasons for a choice / Stating advantages

21. One of your friends helped you with your homework about healthy habits.

#### Expressing gratitude/ Justifying

22. Your father wants you to know what you intend to study in the future.

#### Planning/ Giving opinion

(Any reasonable response is accepted.)

#### IV- Set-Book (40 Marks)

#### From a,b,c and d choose the correct answer: (4x10=40 Marks)

- 23. What are the best ways of ensuring a long life?
  - a- by eating a lot of food.
  - b- by thinking about sports.
  - c- by sitting without exercise.
  - d- by staying physically active.
- 24. Why do most people prefer restoring old buildings?
  - a- Because the restoration process costs a lot of money.
  - b- Because they are houses for modern workshops and arts.
  - c- Because young people like to live and socialise in old houses.
  - d-Because old buildings are part of our heritage and have historical values.
- 25. What difficulties do mountain climbers usually face?
  - a- Mountain climbers have many friends.
  - b- Mountain climbers enjoy a lot of food.
  - c- Mountain climbers usually face frostbite.
  - d- Mountain climbers have great team support.
- 26. Why is it is impossible for us to live on Mars?
  - a- Mars is covered with water.
  - b- Its atmosphere lacks oxygen.
  - c- Mars is out of the solar system.
  - d- It has two tiny natural satellites.



40

40





3

#### الصفحة الرابعة

#### V- Writing (120Marks)

#### Write on the following topic: (Expository)

120

Old people have made a lot of effort to build a safe and wealthy country for us to enjoy. Now it is our turn to pay back the favour to the elderly.

Plan and write an essay of not less than 14 sentences (160 words) explaining why it is important to show respect to the elderly and the best ways to show gratitude to them.

Outline (20 Marks)

#### Introduction

Body:

Paragraph 1:

Paragraph 2:

# 20

#### **Conclusion:**

Exposition of ideas & coherence	Paragraphing & number of sentences	Spelling	Grammar	Hw., spacing & punctuation		
60	10	10	10	10	100	

- 20 marks to be deducted from the total mark for changing the format.
- Off point topics / outlines receive **ZERO**.
- 5 marks to be deducted from the outline if the ideas are not used in the topic.





#### الصفحة الخامسة

المجال الدراسي: اللغة تالأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) الصف الثاني عشر الفترة الثانية ٢٠٢٠/٢٠٢٠

#### VI- Reading Comprehension (110 Marks)

Read the following passage carefully, then answer the questions that follow:

110

وزارة

Tobey liked zoos. It was great for Tobey to see animals that didn't live around his house. Around his house, he could see cows or horses, but not zebras or lions. He could see birds, but not monkeys or alligators. Zoos were a fascinating way for Tobey to spend his weekend because he can learn more about animals. Now he prefers animal shelters to zoos.

Today, Tobey was trying to go to something a little different. He had learned that near his house there was an animal shelter. It wasn't a regular shelter. He had been to those before, where you could adopt dogs, cats, and even an occasional goat. This place had lions, tigers and bears.

As he arrived, he was surprised, because he heard lions even from the parking area. The place was small, but tidy. The volunteers working at the entry were very helpful. Tobey and his family toured the place at their own pace, examining the cages and **habitats** the animals lived in.

Tobey was immediately struck by the differences between this place and a zoo. Zoos had beautiful habitats set up for each animal, but you could not get near the animals at all. At this shelter, Tobey was almost close enough to reach out and touch the animals, but he couldn't because there were two fences between him and the animals. There weren't as many people, either, so it seemed more like a personal experience. The paths were narrow and covered with trees that made the animals feel more at home and gave **them** shade.

It was interesting to look a lion in the eyes when you could almost reach out and touch it. It was fun to watch the bears pace back and forth and wiggle their lips at you with great expressions. Then there were leopards lazing in the midday heat and monkeys grooming themselves.

Each animal had a story posted up on the side of their cage. Each had been rescued from streets or taken when they were no longer wanted. These were hard luck stories with a happy ending. Someone at this shelter had stepped up to take care of the animals, and now Tobey could enjoy meeting them and learn from them.

When it was finally time to go, Tobey and his family thanked the volunteers and made a donation. Shelters always needed money, food for animals, and help. It made them feel good to be helping out any way they could.

#### A) From a, b, c and d choose the correct answer: (5x 10=50 Marks)

- 27. What is the best title of the passage?
  - a- Animal Shelters
  - b- Food for Animals
  - c- A Zoo Adventure
  - d- Interesting Animals
- 28. What does the underlined word "habitats" in the (3<sup>rd</sup>) paragraph mean?
  - a- homes
  - b- fences
  - c- covers
  - d- stores
- 29. What does the underlined word "them" in the (4th) paragraph refer to?
  - a- trees
  - b- paths
  - c- animals
  - d- people
- 30. According to paragraph (3), the animal shelter is.....
  - a- run by Tobey and his family.
  - b- taken care of by a group of volunteers.
  - c- full of workers who don't like to help visitors.
  - d- a huge place with a parking area and a lot of trees.
- 31. All the following statements are TRUE EXCEPT:
  - a- Tobey liked zoos more than animal shelters.
  - b- Tobey went to the animal shelter with his family.
  - c- Tobey toured his family through the shelter at their own pace.
  - d- Tobey and his family thanked the volunteers for their efforts.





#### الصفحة السابعة المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) الصف الثاني عشر الفترة الثانية ٢٠٢١/٢٠٢٠

#### B) With reference to the passage, answer the following questions: (4 x15=60Marks)

- 32. Why did Tobey like zoos? It was great for Tobey to See animals that didn't live around his house. / Zoos were a fascinating way to spend his weekend learning about animals.
- 33. What kind of animals does the shelter have?

It has lions, tigers, bears, monkeys, leopards./ It has animals that have been rescued from abuse or taken when they were no longer wanted

34. Why couldn't Tobey touch the animals although they were very close?

Because there were two fences between Tobey and the animals A nimals were in 35. What do animal shelters need?

Animal shelters need money/ food for animals/ help.

Any reasonable answer related to the text is acceptable.

#### VII- Summary Making 60 Marks)

#### Read the following passage, then do as required:

Metal detectors are devices that are used to find metals in the ground. They make magnetic waves which go through the ground and change when they hit metal. The beep or siren sound tells that the metal is close. Metal detectors have many advantages. First, detectors were meant to help miners. They were big. Now they are light and cheap. People use them to find lost rings on the beach. Also, metal detectors are used in airports, hotels and similar places to protect people from weapons. In addition, these devices save lives in other ways too. After wars, metal detectors are used to find bombs in the ground. Moreover, these devices can make clothes safer. It is funny but true. Most clothes are made in factories. Needles break and get stuck in clothes. Detectors scan clothes to prevent needles from poking people while trying them on.





# In a paragraph of FOUR sentences ONLY, summarise and paraphrase the passage above in answer to the following question: (60 Marks)

What are the advantages of metal detectors?

#### Your paragraph must include FOUR of the following ideas:

- Helping miners.
- · Finding lost rings on the beach. / Find metals in the ground.
- · Protecting people from weapons.
- · Detecting bombs after wars.
- · Protecting people from needles in clothes.

rics	Content / relevance of ideas	Paraphrasing	Spelling and grammar	Paragraph Format	Total
qn	30	20	5	5	60

- Copying the whole paragraph receives ZERO.
- Exceeding the required number of sentences (Minus 10 for two sentences and above)

#### VIII- Translation (30 Marks)

Translate the following into good English: (2x15= 30 Marks)

30

فهد: لقد لعبت الحضارة الإسلامية دورا رئيسيا في تطور العلوم. سالم: صحيح. لقد ساهم العلماء المسلمون في الكثير من الاكتشافات.

Fahd: Islamic Civilisation has played a major role in developing science.

Salem: Right. Muslim scientists (have) participated in many discoveries.

انتهت الأسئلة مع تمنياتنا لكم بالنجاح



